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Board of Supervisors 

 
Barry L. Schrope 

Chairman 
 

Annette L. Mullen 
Vice-Chairman 

 
James L. Fuller 

Supervisor 
 

Staff 
 

Vicki Jenkins 
Secretary/Treasurer 

 
Lester Nace 

Zoning Officer 
 

J.C. Smith 
Sewage Enforcement Officer 

 

Public Meetings 
 

Board of Supervisors 
1st Monday of the Month 7:30 

p.m. 
 

Planning Commission 
2nd Tuesday of the Month 

7:00 p.m. 
 

Park & Recreation Board 
3rd Tues of the Month 

6:30 p.m. 
 

Zoning Hearing Board 
As needed 

 
All meetings are held at the Township Building 

located at 1280 New Bloomfield Rd.,  
New Bloomfield 

 

Contacts 
Township Office 834-5467 
Zoning Officer 580-4633 

SEO 979-2424 
Email: wheatfld@ptd.net                 

Website: wheatfieldtwp.com 
 
 

Dear Township Residents & Businesses, 
     Our township has a task of compiling a list of resources available to the 
township during times of emergencies and disasters.  We ask you to please 
take some time and review the following forms.  Please mark all that you 
would be willing and able to do for the township.  Again, we would only call 
upon your services during a major emergency in the township. 
     Enclosed with this is a Notification to the township of someone who may 
need specific or special help during an emergency.  This notification will be 
kept confidential and at the township office.  Please read the notification and 
mark all that apply so the township can make arrangements to take care of 
you during an emergency.  This form is completely voluntary and up to you 
to complete.  Please keep in mind that the township can only respond to 
those needs that we are aware of. 
     If you wish to be part of the Township Alert Roster, please fill out the 
notification form.  The Township Alert Roster will be used in preparation, 
during response and in recovery of emergency situations or disasters.  The 
township will provide updates on disasters, how to prepare for an impending 
disaster and recovery efforts after a disaster.  This information will only be 
used for official Township business and will not  be given out to any other 
party. 
     The Supervisors of Wheatfield Township wish to take this time and thank 
you, our residents.  Our township has seen emergencies and disasters and 
unfortunately they will continue to happen.  The Township is extremely 
proud and impressed with the way our community pulls together and helps 
each other in the time of need. 
     If you have any questions regarding this or any of the attached forms, 
please do not hesitate to contact the township office.  Thank you! 
     Due to construction the Wheatfield Township Office and meetings have 
been relocated to the Duncannon EMS Building located at 16 Shermanata 
Dr., Duncannon.  The office hours will remain the same 7:30 a.m. – 2:30 
p.m.  The township is currently putting an addition onto the building for 
office space and remodeling the current meeting room.  The bid was 
awarded to Wayne Lesher Inc. from New Bloomfield and is expected to be 
completed around the end of November.     
     Wheatfield Township will hold trick or treat on Friday, October 31st from 
6:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m.   
     The Duncannon area Halloween parade is returning Saturday, October 
25th 6:30 – 8:30 p.m.  Join the fun afterward in the square of Duncannon for 
the first ever Monster Mash!  Music, kid’s games and community fun.  You 
can sign up to be in the parade at http://bit.do/duncannonhalloweenparade   
     Remember to vote.  General Election Day is November 4, 2014 from 
7:00 a.m. – 8:00 p.m. at the Snyder’s United Methodist Church. 
     As the winter months approach please remember not to shovel snow from 
your driveway into the street.  Residents are asked to park their car(s) in a 
driveway if possible.  It’s almost impossible for the township equipment 
operators not to push snow into driveways that are already plowed.  Your 
cooperation in dealing with the winter weather is appreciated.  Residents are 
responsible for removal of snow from around the mailbox.                                      
                                       Don’t forget, Fall back! 
                                       Turn your clocks back one hour on  
                                               November 2, 2014 
 

 



 

Notification Form 
 

Name: ________________________________________  Home Phone: ___________________ 
 
Work Phone: ________________________ Cellular Phone: _____________________________ 
 
Address:______________________________________________________________________ 
 
City: ___________________________________ State: __________     Zip Code: ____________ 
 
Email Address: _________________________________________________________________ 
 
Number of People in Household: ______  Number of Pets in Household: ______ 
 
Pet Types: ____________________________________________________________________ 
 
PLEASE CHECK ALL THAT APPLY 
 
     ___ Physically Impaired and unable to evacuate my residence 
 
     ___ Mentally Impaired 
 
     ___ Visually Impaired 
 
     ___Hearing Impaired 
 
     ___ Receive Home Medical Care and may need Emergency Medical Services 
             ___ Oxygen Therapy          ___ Bed Bound          ___ Obese 
 
     ___ Shut In 
 
     ___ Non-English Speaking 
 
___ I wish to participate in the Township Alert Roster 
 
       Email: _______________________________________________________ 
 
       Texting Email: _________________________________________________ 
                               Example:  7172751234@verizonwireless.com 
 
___ I am willing to assist with an Emergency Operations Center 
 
___ I have access to a large building(s) that can be used during an emergency or disaster 
 
___ I am willing to help a neighbor or someone close in need 
 
___ Do you have a household emergency plan? 
 
**PLAN AND PREPARE 
 
www.redcross.org 
www.ready.gov 
 
 
 
 



 

Resource List 
 

Name: ________________________________________ Home Phone: ___________________ 
 
Work Phone: _______________________  Cellular Phone: _____________________________ 
 
Address: _____________________________________________________________________ 
 
City: ___________________________________   State: _________     Zip Code: ____________ 
 
Email Address: _________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Please mark the number in the columns of what you are willing to provide “Available In 
Municipality.”  If you are able to contact someone with the resources needed that is willing to help 
our township, please mark the number “Available To Municipality.” 
 
 

Vehicles Available In 
Municipality 

Available To 
Municipality 

Items Available In 
Municipality 

Available To 
Municipality 

Buses   Handheld or CB 
radio 

  

Supply Trucks   Spot Lights   
Snow Plows   Flood Lights   
Towing Trucks   Field Kitchen   
Graders   Generators   
Cranes   Heaters   
Dozers   Portable Toilets   
Ditch Digger   Welding 

Equipment 
  

Back Hoe   Beds/Cots   
Front-End 
Loader 

  Tents   

Fork Lifts   Bedding   
Gas Trucks   Medical Supplies   
Water Trucks   Lumber   
Farm Tractors   Sand Bags   
Boats   Water Coolers   
Snowmobiles   Batteries   
ATVs   Fuel   
UTVs   Bottled Water   
 
 
Please return these forms to the township either by mail or complete the forms on the townships 

website.  Thank you for your time and assistance in this matter. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 

                                                                                                          
                                                 
                             
                                             
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
WHEATFIELD TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION 
 
The following Subdivision/Land Development Plans were approved between March 2014 and September 
2014: 

- Joe Jr. & Gwendolyn McNaughton Land Development Plan, Pleasant Grove Road 
 

As of October 2014, there are no Subdivision/Land Development Plans pending 
 
 

News and Updates From The Recreation Board 

 

     With the arrival of fall signaling the end of another great summer the Rec. Board is finalizing some of 
this year’s projects and making plans for the future.  
     The wet and stormy summer slowed our plans by canceling several work nights, and dropping numerous 
trees on the trails which took time to remove. None the less we purchased stone which the Twp. delivered 
and spread from the restrooms to the walking bridge. We also pressure washed both buildings, removed 
graffiti from the pavilion, and reseeded and filled in various ruts and bare spots around the park. We too, 
were able with the help of several volunteers to spread more bark mulch at the playground. 
     We would also like to encourage any individuals, youth groups, or organizations interested in serving 
the community to contact the Twp. or Rec. Board for more information. The Rec. Board will provide all 
tools and supplies for any project considered. With the help of the community Wagner Park can continue to 
provide a wide use of recreation for all to enjoy. As always input and help are greatly appreciated. 
     The WTP&RB would also like to take a moment to thank John Weldon and Bob Foltz for their 20+ 
years of service on the Rec. Board and helping to create Wagner Park. 
 
                                                                                   Thanks for another great year,    
                                                                                             The WTP&RB 
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